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Hampton College Newsletter  

October 2017 Issue 74  

Head of Schoolõs News. . . 
 

Celebrating Student Success  
 
We have much to celebrate!   
 
This summer saw our students receive our best 
ever A Level results, for both attainment and 
progress and in a year of uncertainty and volatility 
at GCSE, Hampton College students were 
rewarded for their excellent achievements at two 
ceremonies ð the National PiXL (Partners in 
Excellence) Awards in Westminster and at the 
Muslim Council of Peterborough Awards (page 2 
and 3).   
 
This bumper edition of our Newsletter is packed 
full of our students engaging positively with the 
vast amount of academic, sporting and artistic 
activities on offer and demonstrates what 
talented and positive students we have.   I am 
proud of them and am grateful for the hard work 
of staff who enable these activities to take place.  

 

Grasping Opportunities  
 
One thing all our successful students have in 
common is positivity, hard work and 
determination.  As we begin a new school year, 
with a new set of Year 11 and Year 13 students 
embarking on the final run to their GCSE and A 
Level exams, it is worth remembering that now is 
the time to push on, to engage fully with learning 
and to work together.   
 
Whatever year group your child is in, please talk 
to them about their learning.   

Ask them what they are doing and have them 
explain something new to you.   Encourage them to 
keep on top of their learning and to attend extra 
classes or clubs wherever possible.  Contact us 
should you need any extra information.  We will do 
all we can to ensure that our students leave with 
the best possible qualifications at the highest 
possible grade. 

 
Working Together  
 
We are keen to work in partnership with all of our 
families.  So far this year we have held curriculum 
information evenings for the parents of Year 7 and 
Year 10; both have been extremely well attended 
and feedback has been excellent.  We have 
another planned for 1 November for Year 11 (the 
first of two ð the second being in March) with other 
presentation/information events planned for other 
year groups later on in the school year.  
 
We also hold half termly Parent Council meetings.  
These are opportunities for us to update you with 
Hampton College news and for you to feedback to 
us.   
 
These are friendly and constructive meetings and 
are open to all.  We believe that strong links with 
parents are essential; when home and school work 
together we can get the best from our students and 
ensure that their welfare, happiness and outcomes 
are maximised.    
 
 

Mr Gilligan 

Head of School 
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Hampton College 
students were 
amongst those 
recognised at an 
award ceremony 
in London on 4 
October.  
 
Yasmin Noble, Segun Okunrinboye and Aaliyah 
Hussain were recognised for their outstanding 
achievement at GCSE in 2017 and Bradley 
Matthews received an award for overcoming 
difficulties earlier in his school career, to go on 
to be successful in his examinations. The annual 
event is staged by PiXL, an association 
representing nearly half of all secondary schools 
in England, which promotes high aspirations and 
supports schools in preparing students for public 
examinations.  

The event was held at the Central Methodist 
Hall in Westminster, just across from Big Ben 
and the Houses of Parliament. Our own Nathan 
Copland performed to a packed auditorium of 
young people, teachers and parents. Nathan 
performed his own composition and very much 
held his own in an impressive line -up of 
performers, which included a full gospel choir, 
an opera singer, a Brit School guitarist and a 
dance group. 

The awards were presented by the Game Of 
Thrones actor, James Cosmo. The students were 
delighted that James stayed behind after the 
event for all award winners to have a ôselfieõ 
taken with him. We were thrilled to have 
Hampton College students recognised at such a 
prestigious event. We hope that our Year 11 
students will aspire to be amongst the PiXL 2018 
award winners.  

Celebrating Student Success  

Fenland Cross Country League  

Hampton College students, Amelia Devine and Kai 
Chilvers, both from Year 8, recently competed in 
the Fenland Cross Country League at Crowland.  
Ten other schools competed, with approximately 
80 students in each race.  

Amelia stormed to victory in the Year 7 & 8 girlsõ 
race, beating girls who had previously been placed 
1st and 2nd in the City Championships last year.  

Kai followed, where he ran a two mile race. On 
the first lap, he ran in the front group with two 
other runners and then went on to obliterate the 
rest of the field in the 2 nd mile, winning 
comfortably with 200 metres to spare.  

This made it a Hampton College double in the 
Year 7 & 8 races. They have done an amazing job 
and made the College, their families and coach 
extremely proud!  
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Four of our current and previous students 
were recently nominated for an award at the 
p r e s t i g i o u s  P e t e r b o r o u g h  
E d u c a t i o n  P r o g r e s s  a n d  A t t a i n m e n t  
Awards on Wednesday 20 September at

School.  
 
Jack Szalajko, Rebecca Pringle, Muushiwedu 
Manyanga, Bailey Richards and Aaron Patel 
were the only four students in the school to 
have been nominated, so this really is a 
fantastic achievement.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Student Success  

Our students were recognised by 
the MCP for exceptional attainment 
and progress at GCSE and A Level. 
It was a fantastic evening and was 
a celebration for all students of 
Peterborough schools, of all faiths 
and none.   

 

The Muslim Council of Peterborough (MCP) 
organises this event in order to promote  
aspirations of all  students in the city  and 
encourage closer collaboration between 
schools in the city.  
 
The overall aim is to promote everyone to be 
working together for the betterment  of our 
city and generations to come.   

  

Jack Szalajko, Mr Gilligan, Rebecca Pringle, Award Presenter 

& Muushiwedu Manyanga 

Mr Gilligan , Aaron Patel, & Award Presenter 

Girls Rugby Football Success  

One of our Year 9 students, Jessica Moorfoot, recently participated in trials for the East Midlands 
Girls Under 15s Rugby Football team. Jessica performed extremely well on the day and she has 
successfully been selected to be part of the team! This is a fantastic achievement for her, as she 
has only been playing for the last year.  

As a College, we have been actively co-ordinating girlsõ rugby 
participation sessions and this has occurred as a result of Jessica 
and another Year 9 student, Vitoria Silva Seide raising the 
possibility of the College organising such sessions for our female 
students.  

Jessica is a true ambassador for girls in sport. She has shown that 
through hard work and commitment, you can achieve anything you 
want, regardless of gender.  Many congratulations to Jessica. The 
College and her family are extremely proud of her achievements.  Jessica Moorfoot 
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Young Carers Gold Award  

Hampton College was recently 
delighted to receive the Gold 
Award for the Hampton College 
Young Carers Group. 
 
Young carers are responsible 

for emotional, practical or physical care for a 
parent, sibling or other family member who has a 
physical disability, mental health issue or 
substance misuse issue. There is thought to be 
close to 700,000 young carers in England, 
equivalent to one in 12 school children, many of 
whom are unrecognised and unsupported.  
 
Research carried out by Carers Trust and The 
Children's Society shows that, on average, young 
carers miss or cut short 48 school days a year and 
often have lower levels of self -confidence, mental 
wellbeing and significantly lower educational 
attainment at GCSE level, because of their caring 
role.  
 
To help schools support young carers, the 
programme offers a step -by-step guide for 
leaders, teachers and non-teaching staff, with 
practical tools designed to make it as easy as 
possible for schools. Staff can also receive 
training through webinars and events and the 
programme also features a newsletter each term 
which highlights relevant policy developments, 
spotlights good practice and gives updates on the 
programmeõs successes. 
 
Carers Trust is the UKõs largest charity providing 
services to unpaid carers, young carers and young 
adult carers. We work to make sure that carers of 
all ages are not overlooked or deprived of services 

they need, and this is underpinned in our 
vision ð a world where the role and 
contribution of unpaid carers is recognised, 
and where they have access to the quality 
support services they need to live their own 
lives. We support over 465,000 carers 
across the UK, including over 30,000 young 
carers.  
 
Through its network of carers services, 
Carers Trust supports thousands of young 
children and young adult carers.  
 
We do this with a UK wide network of 
quality assured independent partners, 
through our unique online services and 
through the provision of grants to help 
carers get the extra help they need to live 
their own lives.  

 

The group has been running for six years 
now and meets weekly at lunchtime. We 
also offer a support session monthly after 
school with Danielle Cousins from the 
Carers Trust. If you would like further 
information please contact the schoolõs 
young carers lead Mrs Johnson @ 
ljohnson@hamptoncollege.org.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Johnson 
Assistant Senco 

Year 11 Drama Trip  
 
Sixty Year 11 GCSE Drama students went to see the 
award winning theatrical adaptation of Khaled  
Hosseinõs 'The Kite Runner' at Cambridge Arts  
Theatre on Thursday 28 September.  
 
The play tackles strong and current themes and by 
the end of the performance, there wasn't a dry eye 
in the house. An absolutely splendid performance by 
the touring company, which wouldn't have been as 
enjoyable without the maturity of the students.  

Mr Wood 
Head of Drama 

 

 

mailto:ljohnson@hamptoncollege.org.uk


 

5 

Enrichment Week ñJuly 2017  

During the last week of the summer term, Years 7 -9 
were off timetable for four days for our annual 
Enrichment Week. Students were able to experience 
trips to the battlefields in Belgium, Germany, 
Birmingham  and camp in Caythorpe, Lincolnshire. 
Students were also involved in local trips around 
Peterborough, including ôWalking for Funõ and 
cycling.  
 

Cycling 
 
Over the period of the four days, the students 
cycled 83 miles, which was comprised 19 miles on 
day one and two, 30 miles on day three and 15 miles 
and plenty of fun on the BMX track on day four. Mr 
Gilligan joined the group on day two and all the 
staff and students involved enjoyed a well earned 
rest at the end of the four days!  
 
Special mention goes to 
Tayler Maddocks, who 
was extremely helpful 
assisting another student 
with fixing a puncture.  
Also, Cameron Prior and 
Alan Salamov for their leadership skills on day three 
and also Wiktor Koprowski for taking the initiative 
and responsibility.  

Mr Piper 
Head of Art  

 

Year 7 Camp 
 
The Year 7 
e n r i c h m e n t 
week camping 
t r i p  t o 
C a y t h o r p e 
Cour t  was 
again another 
very successful 
and enjoyable 
trip for all the 
students and 
the staff who 
were involved.  

The students 
took part in a 
f a n t a s t i c 
variety of 
outdoor and 
adventurous 
a c t i v i t i e s 
which tested 
them to their 

limits, many overcoming their fear of heights. 
Lots of the achievements students made 
throughout the week were realised due to the 
excellent support and encouragement they had 
from their peers.  

A fun packed week made for a very tired bunch 

of students who slept the whole way homeé I 

believe it was mission accomplished!  
Miss Bowd 

Teacher of PE 
 

Make A SkirtñTextiles Project  
 
Students had four days to design and make a 
skirt and a bag. They measured themselves to 
create their patterns to ensure the skirts were a 
custom fit.  
 
They then decided 
on a creative 
design and used 
t h e  s e w i n g 
machine to bring 
their designs to 
life. The bags 
were made as an 
accessory to the 
skirt.  
 
 
We had some wonderfully creative designers this 
year, with some fantastic results.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Hutton 
Teacher of Technology 


